
 
 

EMERGENCY ROAD CLOSURE 490066 LINDEN AVENUE 
(PRESTBURY WARD) CHELTENHAM BOROUGH 

 
Gloucestershire County Council, as traffic authority, has, by this emergency notice, 
closed temporarily, under the relevant provisions of Sections 14, 15 and 16 of the 
Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended) part of the 490066 Linden Avenue 
road, from its junction with Brymore Close, to its junction with Linden Close, for an 
approximate distance of 10 metres (“the Road”) 
 
The Road falls in the Prestbury Ward in Borough of Cheltenham, within the County 
of Gloucestershire. 
 
The reason for the closure is for urgent Severn Trent Water mains repair works, 
following a water leak. 
 
This Notice comes into force on the 1st June 2023 and may continue in force for up 
to 21 days. It is however anticipated that the works will be completed by 5th June 
2023. If the works to remedy the problem have not been completed within the 21 
days allowed for in this Notice, it will be necessary to either extend the closure by 
another Notice, for a further 21 days, or make a Temporary Road Closure Order. If 
necessary, this Order could authorise the closure of the Road for up to eighteen 
months from the date of this Notice.  
 
Pedestrian access and emergency access will be maintained. 
 
Alternative Route – as signed on site   
 
Date: 1st June 2023 
 
          

 
for Assistant Director of Legal Services 
 
Ref: CB77958 
Legal Services, Shire Hall, Westgate Street, Gloucester, GL1 2TG  
 
Gloucestershire Highways  0800 0514 514 
 


